
FRANK W. CAPO
With  heavy  hearts,  we

share  the  passing  of  our
beloved, Frank W. Capo, born
Francis  Dominic  William
Capo, age 85, of Carnegie, on
Sunday, April 28, 2024. Frank
embodied traditional Catholic
Italian  values  and  was  a
dedicated  family  man  with
incredible  work  ethic,  which
he passed on to each of us.
He  served  his  country  as  a
reservist in the United States
Air  Force in  the  early  1960s
and  was  honorably

discharged as he had young children at home to care for. He
was a member of  the Bridgeville  Kiwanis Club and was a
well-known member of the community. 

As  a  proud  business  owner  since  1978,  Suburban  Dry
Cleaners  served  as  his  life's  work,  a  testament  to  his
dedication for over four decades.

Day in and day out, he tirelessly tended to his customers,
while providing for his cherished family. 

Even his dedicated employees considered him their family
which speaks volumes to his character and the man he was. 

As the patriarch of our family, Frank cherished each role
he played in  our  lives.  He welcomed everyone with  open
arms, treating them with respect and unparalleled kindness.
To say he had a heart of gold is an understatement; he was
simply the best. 

His  love and generosity  knew no bounds and were the
pillars that held our family together. 

He went out of his way to make sure not only his children,
but his grandchildren and great grandchildren felt loved and
supported,  even  travelling  great  distances  to  attend  our
games,  performances,  spelling  bees,  tennis,  and  wrestling
matches.  He  seldom missed  any  events,  whether  it  be  a
graduation, a birthday party, a Baptism, Holy Communion, or
Confirmation, he was there. 

While leading by example, he navigated life's challenges,
and  there  were  many,  with  grace,  resilience,  and  faith  in
God.  He  was  well  respected  and  very  much  loved  by
everyone  he  encountered.  He  was  truly  an  inspiration  to
everyone, myself included. 

His love for his family surpassed everything else, including
his  passion  for  attending  antique  car  shows,  where  he
proudly displayed his collection of often won trophies and
ribbons,  but  his  favorite  times  were  those  spent  in  the
company of his family. 

Frank  was  a  humble,  hardworking,  kind  and  selfless
provider and his character is unmatched. 

His  love  touched  each  of  our  lives,  leaving  an  indelible
mark on the hearts of those of us he leaves behind. 

Each  of  his  children  would  quickly  agree  he  was  the
greatest man they’ve ever known, a hero and a blessing and
they are honored to have called him Dad. 

Though  he  is  no  longer  with  us  in  sight,  his  spirit  will
forever  illuminate our hearts  and serve as a guiding light.
Please  join  us  for  a  visitation  on  Thursday,  May  2,  2024,
from 2 to 4 PM and 6 to 8 PM, at the WARCHOL FUNERAL
HOME,  INC.,  3060  Washington  Pike,  Bridgeville
(412-221-3333). 

A Mass of Christian Burial will be held at St. Elizabeth Ann
Seton Church of St. Raphael the Archangel Parish, Carnegie,
on Friday, May 3, 2024, at 12 PM (EVERYONE PLEASE MEET
AT CHURCH). 

He will be laid to rest at Mount Olivet Cemetery. 
May Frank rest in eternal peace, knowing he was deeply

loved and will  be profoundly missed by all.  View and add
condolences at: www.warcholfuneralhome.com.

Send condolences post-gazette.com/gb


